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§ 1470.35 Offsets and assignments. 

(a) Any payment or portion thereof 
due any participant under this part 
shall be allowed without regard to any 
claim or lien in favor of any creditor, 
except agencies of the United States 
Government. The regulations gov-
erning offsets and withholdings found 
at 7 CFR part 1403 shall be applicable 
to contract payments. 

(b) Any participant entitled to any 
payment may assign any payments in 
accordance with regulations governing 
assignment of payment found at 7 CFR 
part 1404. 

§ 1470.36 Misrepresentation and 
scheme or device. 

(a) If NRCS determines that an appli-
cant intentionally misrepresented any 
fact affecting a CSP determination, the 
application will be cancelled imme-
diately. 

(b) A participant who is determined 
to have erroneously represented any 
fact affecting a program determination 
made in accordance with this part shall 
not be entitled to contract payments 
and must refund to NRCS all pay-
ments, plus interest determined in ac-
cordance with 7 CFR part 1403. 

(c) A participant shall refund to 
NRCS all payments, plus interest de-
termined in accordance with 7 CFR 
part 1403, received by such participant 
with respect to all CSP contracts if 
they are determined to have: 

(1) Adopted any scheme or device 
that tends to defeat the purpose of the 
program; 

(2) Made any fraudulent representa-
tion; 

(3) Adopted any scheme or device for 
the purpose of depriving any tenant or 
sharecropper of the payments to which 
such person would otherwise be enti-
tled under the program; or 

(4) Misrepresented any fact affecting 
a program determination. 

(d) Participants determined to have 
committed actions identified in para-
graph (c) of this section shall: 

(1) Have their interest in all CSP con-
tracts terminated; and 

(2) In accordance with § 1470.27(e), 
may be determined by NRCS to be in-
eligible for future NRCS-administered 
conservation program funding. 

§ 1470.37 Environmental credits for 
conservation improvements. 

NRCS believes that environmental 
benefits will be achieved by imple-
menting conservation activities funded 
through CSP. These environmental 
benefits may result in opportunities for 
the program participant to sell envi-
ronmental credits. These environ-
mental credits must be compatible 
with the purposes of the contract. 
NRCS asserts no direct or indirect in-
terest on these credits. However, NRCS 
retains the authority to ensure that 
operation and maintenance (O&M) re-
quirements for CSP-funded improve-
ments are met, consistent with 
§§ 1470.21 and 1470.23. Where actions 
may impact the land and conservation 
activities under a CSP contract, NRCS 
will at the request of the participant, 
assist with the development of an O&M 
compatibility assessment prior to the 
participant entering into any credit 
agreement. 
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Subpart A—General Information 

§ 1484.10 What is the effective date of 
this part? 

This part applies to activities that 
are conducted in accordance with the 
Cooperators’ FY 2000 and subsequent 
marketing plan years. The Cooperator 

Program is administered by personnel 
of the Foreign Agricultural Service. 

[64 FR 52630, Sept. 30, 1999. Redesignated and 
amended at 65 FR 9995, Feb. 25, 2000] 

§ 1484.11 Has the Office of Manage-
ment and Budget reviewed the pa-
perwork and record keeping re-
quirements contained in this part? 

The paperwork and record keeping 
requirements imposed by this part 
have been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
emergency review and reinstatement 
under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.). OMB has 
previously assigned control number 
0551–0026 for this information collec-
tion. 

§ 1484.12 What is the Cooperator pro-
gram? 

(a) Under the Foreign Market Devel-
opment Cooperator (Cooperator) Pro-
gram, FAS enters into project agree-
ments with eligible nonprofit U.S. 
trade organizations to share the costs 
of certain overseas marketing and pro-
motion activities that are intended to 
create, expand, or maintain foreign 
markets for U.S. agricultural commod-
ities and products. FAS does not pro-
vide brand promotion assistance to Co-
operators under this program. 

(b) FAS enters into project agree-
ments with those eligible nonprofit 
U.S. trade organizations that have the 
broadest possible producer representa-
tion of the commodity being promoted 
and gives priority to those organiza-
tions that are nationwide in member-
ship and scope. Project agreements in-
volve the promotion of agricultural 
commodities on a generic basis. 
Project agreements do not involve ac-
tivities targeted directly toward con-
sumers purchasing as individuals. Ac-
tivities must contribute to the mainte-
nance or growth of demand for the ag-
ricultural commodities and generally 
address long-term foreign import con-
straints and export growth opportuni-
ties by focusing on matters such as re-
ducing infra-structural or historical 
market impediments; improving proc-
essing capabilities; modifying codes 
and standards; and identifying new 
markets or new applications or uses for 
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